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OLW NEWS 2023 
Tel: 9460 6684                      YouTube: OLW Learning Channel 
           Email:  principal@olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au 

 Issue: 5                       Date:  Monday February 27 2023 

 
Dear Parents & Families, 
 Last week we were able to see our 
Naplan 2022 results when ranked against other 
schools. Kevin wrote in a newsletter last year that 
the 2022 Naplan results were the best results Our 
Lady of the Way had ever recorded.  This is also 
the case with our results just being uploaded to 
the My School Website. In the schools ranking, 
we are the No. 1 Catholic Primary School in our 
North Eastern Zone. OLW is ranked 27 in all of 
the primary schools in the North Region; we also 
ranked 187 against all of Victoria’s 2,277 
registered schools across Victoria. This means 
that our school ranks well inside in the top 10% 
of all Victorian primary schools.  We had an 
average ranking of 531.80. This is an amazing 
result for our students.  This is a credit to our hard 
working students and teachers to maintain 
continuity of learning over the past few years. As 
a school, we are always striving to improve all 
aspects of student learning. We have had a focus 
on literacy across the curriculum, which we 
believe is having an impact.  Our move to 
teaching using the Science of Reading and 
Science of Learning approach over the last few 
years ensure we teach to the way that our brains 
learn, using explicit phonic and vocabulary 
teaching and the use of Daily Reviews in 
Reading, Writing, Spelling and Maths. Our school 
closure on Tuesday March 14 is linked to our 
Science of Learning, literacy and maths focus 
across the school. Please refer to MySchools 
website for more analysis of our Naplan results 
since 2017. 
 

 
 
SPORTS CAPTAINS AND SRC 
 Our Sports Captains and SRC for Grades 
3-6 will be announced at today’s assembly. We 
will start our assembly at 3pm as we have a few 
presentations to get through. All parents are 
invited to attend our weekly Monday afternoon 
assemblies. 

 
ASH WEDNESDAY 
 Last Wednesday the 22nd of February was 
Ash Wednesday. Ash Wednesday signifies the 
beginning of Lent. Forty days and forty nights 
leading up to Easter. The whole school 
celebrated the ‘Burning of the Palms’ with Father 
Trac and on Ash Wednesday the School 
Captains and FIRE Carriers went to Mass to 
receive their ashes.  They distributed ashes to 
each class for a Paraliturgy. Please see the 
photos at the end of the newsletter. 
 
PROJECT COMPASSION 

Tonight the eldest students in each 
class will bring home the Project 
Compassion Box. Project 
Compassion is Caritas Australia’s 
main annual fundraising campaign. It 
mobilises Australians to raise much-
needed funds to help alleviate 

poverty, promote justice and uphold dignity in the 
most vulnerable and marginalised communities in 
the world. Each grade will also have a Project 
Compassion box that they could donate spare 
change.  In the last week of Term 1 can you 
please return your project compassion boxes so 
we can donate your money. It is a wonderful to 
take this up for Easter as part of ‘almsgiving’ for 
Lent. 
 
EASTER RAFFLE 

Raffle tickets were distributed to 
families on Ash Wednesday for our 
Easter Raffle. Please return sold 
tickets to the office. You can get 
extra booklets from the office if you 

need. Families can donate Easter Chocolates to 
the office so we can make prizes for the raffle. 
Just a reminder that we are raising money to 
purchase ‘Makey, Makey’, sets for our 
Futurescapes classes. 
  
SPORTING SCHOOLS 

Our Sporting Schools Program 
begins this Tuesday 28 February 
after school from 3:45pm – 
4:45pm. Our Sport in Term 1 is 
Golf – Run by Golf Australia and 
facilitated by Bundoora Golf. It was 

great to get this at such short notice as we 
couldn’t find any coaches for athletics. Kathy 
Pullen has sent out notices to those students 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCYNzWrC-rRpll11wQVfYA1Q/featured
https://www.myschool.edu.au/school/45959/naplan/results/2021#results
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accepted into this program. Golf will run for 5 
sessions on, Tuesday 28/2, 7/3, 21/3, 28/3 and 
4/4. Please make note that Sporting Schools will 
not run on our School Closure Tuesday 14 
March. 
  
SCHOOL CLOSURE DAY 

Just a reminder that OLW has a school 
closure day on Tuesday 14th March 
after the Labour Day long weekend. 
Last week’s newsletter, had a spotlight 

on Lorraine Hammond, one of the guest speakers 
that will be speaking at our conference. This 
week I will focus on InitiaLit – our reading 
program in Prep. Our Lady of the Way teaches 
reading using the Science of Reading Model. It 
teaches reading by explicitly teaching the Big 5 of 
reading. This includes Phonemic Awareness, 
Phonics, Fluency, Vocabulary and 
Comprehension. All of the four schools in our 
Learning Collective use the InitiaLit Reading 
Program to teach reading in Prep. Systematic 
Synthetic Phonics is used to teach decoding, 
blending, segmenting and encoding of the 
alphabet code. 

 

MACS CREATIVE ARTS EXHIBITION 
 Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic School 
(MACS) will hold an Art exhibition at the Catholic 
Leadership Centre, Victoria Parade, East 
Melbourne, from Tuesday the 14th until Saturday 
the 18th of March. Two of our students’ artwork 
has been selected to be showcased at the 
exhibition. Families are welcome to attend but 
you will need to book a session through this link. 
If you are unable to attend, the exhibition website 
will be live once the exhibition starts.  
 

 
OPEN EVENING & ENROLMENTS 

OLW is holding an Open Evening and 
Guided Tours for prospective families on 
Wednesday, March 8, from 4.00pm - 6.00pm. 
Our School Captains have been training to 
conduct the tours. Information has been 

distributed to the local Kinders, but please feel 
free to let other people know about the evening. 

We currently have quite a number of 
applications, so if your child is in 4-year-old 
Kinder, please complete and return an Enrolment 
Form as soon as possible as places are limited! 
 
OLW SCHOOL APP – SKOOLBAG 

Please up date your Skoolbag app for 
2023. The weekly school newsletter will only be 
available electronically through Skoolbag. Please 
see last week’s newsletter for further instructions 
on how to add your child’s 2023 class group in 
order to access the eForm for student absent 
notification.  

 
DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION-COLLECTION 
NOTICE 

The Australian Government Department 
of Education would like to notify parents that they 
have requested for the school to provide 
residential address and other information by 
Wednesday 1 March 2023. Further details can be 
found in the attached Collection Notice.  

 
Enjoy the week! 

Allison Luff 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WORD OF THE WEEK 

Congratulations to everyone who found out 
that ‘feeble’ means lacking physical 

strength, especially because of age or 
illness. 

 
Our phrase for this week is: 

‘not my cup of tea’ 
Find out its meaning and see if you can add 

this phrase to your vocabulary over the 
next week. 

Conroy North-Vanner Year 3 Tia Dedman Year 6, 2021 

https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=1016938&
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Parish of Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury 
Presbytery: 13 Green Ave, Kingsbury. VIC. 3083 

 

 

 

Parish Administrator: Fr Trac Nguyen       Ph: 0488 020 364    

School Tel: 9460 6684 

Email: Kingsbury@cam.org.au 

 

Parish Website: http://www.olwkingsbury.org.au/ 

 

Mass Timetable 

Saturday – Vigil Mass: 

Sunday: 

Weekdays: Tuesday - Friday 

Rosary: Tuesday - Friday 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 

6.00PM 

8.00AM and 10.00AM 

10.00AM 

 9.30AM 

Saturday from 5.15 to 5.45PM 

Friday from 9.15 to 9.45AM 

Baptisms and Marriages by appointment: Please ring 0488 020 364    

 
Welcome to you all. 
 
Entrance Antiphon: Cf. Ps 90:15-16 

When he calls on me, I will answer him; I will deliver him and give him glory, I will grant him length of days. 

 

Communion Antiphon: Mt 4:4 

One does not live by bread alone, but by every word that comes forth from the mouth of God. 

 

Newsletter Information on 1st Sunday of Lent – 25 and 26 February 2023 

Looking into the Mass: 

 

What are we doing at the Eucharist? 

 

Last week in this segment of the Parish Bulletin, we looked at what we, the People of God, are doing during the Liturgy of the 
Word. This week we want to look at what we are doing in the Liturgy of the Eucharist. 

 

Do you notice that the words of the Lord at the Last Supper ask us to DO this in memory of him? It is something we are called to 
do! – not listen to or be attentive but to do this in his memory! 

 

What did he do? He took bread and then a cup of wine and gave thanks to the Father, he broke the bread and gave the broken 
bread to his disciples to eat and the cup of wine to them to drink. And as they took the bread and ate it and the cup and drank 
from it, so do we. 

 

And as he did these actions, he explained their meaning by saying ‘This is my body, given for you. This is the cup of my blood 
shed for you……”.   

 

He did not ask us his first disciples to fall down and adore him but to eat and drink. When we eat and drink, we take that food 
and drink it into us; it becomes part of our very bodies; when we eat and drink the bread and wine that Christ gives us, we take 
bread and wine into ourselves; we enter into union with him.  

 

There is a twist to all of this: ordinary food and drink becomes part of our bodies; in the Eucharist, Christ gives himself to us and 
draws us into union with himself; we become part of his body which is the Church, that great communion of human beings in 
living union with him. What happens in the Eucharist is described by St Paul using the image of the human body which has 
many parts and functions but lives with the one life of the person. So we are drawn into this wonderful union of life with Christ. 

 

This is a wonderful gift which comes to us because Christ loved us and gave himself over to death for us. He gave himself to us 
and for us. 

 

But he asks us to make this gift our own, to take it to ourselves and let it flow through our thoughts and actions. We take 
possession of ourselves as part of the communal body of Christ, to take possession of this gift and let it penetrate us.  

 

At the end of the Eucharistic Prayer and at Communion, we say ‘Amen’. So be it. Let what we have celebrated take root in me, 
let it take root in us and join us to Christ and each other.  

http://www.olwkingsbury.org.au/
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This is a rich mystery with many aspects to it. But one crucial aspect is that we live out those words of Jesus on the cross: 
‘Father, into your hands I commit my spirit.’ In whatever circumstances of our lives we find ourselves – joyful or sorrowful or 
somewhere in between - our ultimate attitude finds expression in those words of Jesus on the cross. 

- Fr Frank O’Loughlin 

 

Catholic Theological College to celebrate 50 years of theological education. 

“Solemn Celebration of Evening Prayer & Occasional Address” to celebration 50 years of theological education. 

The celebration is taking place on Sunday 5th March at 3.30pm at St Patrick’s Cathedral. The celebration is open to everyone, 
and we particularly invite any past students of Catholic Theological College to attend. 

For further information, please contact: sarah.styring@ctc.edu.au or Ph 9412 3333 

 

Bishop Robert Rabbat’s Syrian Earthquake Appeal:  

Donations can be made to: MCF DGR Account, Ref: Syrian Appeal, BSB 062784 Account: 100011493 Donations are tax 
deductible. If you require a receipt, please email: mcf@melkite.org.au or contact 02 9750 5514 for more information. Thank you. 

 

Sacraments 2023  

The OLW School have now set our Sacrament dates for 2023. The following dates for our Sacraments are:  

First Reconciliation – Year 2 Tuesday 9th May at 2:30pm  

First Eucharist – Year 3 Sunday 27th August at 11:30am  

Confirmation - Year 6 Thursday 8th June at 5pm 

For those students around our areas who would like to join our parish school for these Sacraments. Please give a call to parish 
office: 0488 020 364 or email: kingsbury@cam.org.au 

 

Ageing and Awakening: God’s Surprising Gifts.  

We have been welcoming so many people around our parish’s areas, including 2 persons from Ballarat, to the experience of 
ageing. Sr Kerin Caldwell will lead the day with discussions and Scripture reflections. You are most welcome to join us if you are 
free from 10:30 am to 12:30 pm on the following dates:    

 March 3rd and 24th and April 14th and 28th   

 

Weekly Collection:  

Two weekends of 11-12 February and 18-19 February: First Collection: $1600 and Second Collection: $1559. Thank you so 
much for your support. 

 
Eucharistic Ministers: Rosters have been updated. Please collect a new copy from the foyer. 

25th Feb:        6pm Jim Conway            26th Feb:    8am Martina Dowling              10am A Mattia  

04th Mar:        6pm Kath Zanini              05th Mar:   8am Gerard Dowling               10am Margaret Leonard       

Readers: Rosters have been updated. Please collect a new copy from the foyer. 

25th Feb:       6pm Gabriel Becker          26th Feb:   8am Gerard Dowling               10am Wendy Theuissen 

04th Mar:       6pm: Frank Williams         05th Mar:   8am Martina Dowling              10am Maureen Jones 

 

 

Fr. Trac 

Priest in Charge 

 

 

 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

Online Donation 

1st Collection:  is for the support of our parish, its welfare and maintenance. (Taken up after the homily). 

Name: Kingsbury Parish Church 
BSB: 083 347 A/C: 68643 0901 

2nd Collection: is for the support of our Parish Priest, the Archbishop, the sick and retired priests and priests in less fortunate 
areas of the Archdiocese of Melbourne. (Taken up after the prayers of the faithful). 

Name: Our Lady of the Way Parish Presbytery 
BSB: 083 347 A/C: 66765 5224 

We appreciate your generous support to the parish and priest of Our Lady of the Way. 

 

At Our Lady of the Way, Kingsbury Parish we hold the care, safety and wellbeing of children and young people as a central and 
fundamental responsibility of our parish.  

mailto:kingsbury@cam.org.au


 11 

  



 12 
 


